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Education Code Section 87 482.3 ensures the aforementioned policies and standards are now 
part of the usual and customary negotiations with part-time, temporary faculty by linking 
compliance with its provisions to receiving Student Success and Support Program (SSSP) 
funding. Therefore, if a district is not compliant, it will not receive SSSP funding for that fiscal 
year. 

Below are the three ways districts can comply and continue to receive SSSP funds in the 
2017-18 fiscal year. 

• Districts that do not have a collective bargaining agreement with the exclusive
representative of part-time, temporary faculty in effect as of January 1, 2017, shall
commence negotiations in good faith with the exclusive representative for part-time,
temporary faculty with the goal of including all of these policies and standards as part of
the final collective bargaining agreement.

• Districts that do have a collective bargaining agreement with the exclusive representative
of part-time, temporary faculty in effect as of July 1, 2017, that does not include these
policies and standards shall commence negotiations in good faith with the exclusive
representative for part-time, temporary faculty upon expiration of that agreement as part
of the usual and customary negotiations between the district and the exclusive
representative with the goal of including all of these policies and standards as part of the
final collective bargaining agreement.

• Districts that do have a collective bargaining agreement (or are operating under an
expired collective bargaining agreement as the status quo) with the exclusive
representative of part-time, temporary faculty in effect as of July 1, 2017, that does
include these policies and standards are in compliance.

Action/Date Requested 

Complete the attached form and return to the Chancellor's Office on or before Friday, July 
14, 2017. If you have any questions about this memorandum or this form, please contact 
Michael Yarber at (916) 327-6818 or myarber@cccco.edu. 
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